
Frequently Asked Questions: Hypothermia Prevention Program 

Who manages and operates the Fairfax County Hypothermia Prevention Program? 

The Hypothermia Prevention Program is managed by the Office to Prevent and End 

Homelessness, part of the Fairfax County Department of Housing and Community Development. 

The Office to Prevent and End Homelessness contracts with local nonprofit organizations to 

operate the shelters. Additionally, local faith communities also provide significant support 

through their donations of food and other materials and by volunteering. 

Who stays at the Hypothermia Prevention Shelters? 

Individuals who are homeless and who have no options for sheltering are served at Hypothermia 

Prevention Shelters. Last year, shelters served an average of 215 guests each night. 

How do guests get to the Hypothermia Prevention Shelters? 

Most guests use public transportation to get to Hypothermia Prevention Shelters – often with 

financial assistance from the contracted nonprofits which manage the locations. In some 

instances, limited transportation may be provided by our nonprofit partners to support the 

program. 

What do shelter guests do during the daytime? 

Many guests will leave the shelter and go to work, search for housing or go to other personal 

appointments during the day. Guests may remain at the shelter all day and are engaged by staff 

and volunteers in activities to promote health, safety and greater self-sufficiency. 

Who maintains the Hypothermia Prevention Shelters? 

All of the designated locations for the 2020-2021 program year are maintained by Fairfax 

County Facilities Management Department or the Fairfax County Redevelopment and Housing 

Authority. Contractors are hired to provide additional cleaning to meet the established cleaning 

protocols due to the COVID-19 pandemic. 

 












